
Principals Piece 
 
E ngã mãtua, tena Koutou, Talofa 
 

Dear Parents/Caregivers,  
Welcome back to Term 3, I do hope everyone was able 
to have some peaceful family time and enjoy each oth-
ers company. There are a lot of activities happening 
this term so please keep up to date with calendar items 
on the website and the school app. 
 
School accounts need to be paid please. If you have 
money to pay on these could you please make it a    
priority. Sports fees that have not been paid will result 
in the school asking for your child to be stood down. 
Sports fees must be paid immediately. 
 
Wednesday 15th August is the proposed STRIKE   
ACTION day for teachers. At this stage, school will 
be closed from 1.30-4.30pm. This could change to a 
whole day depending on the outcome of a nationwide 
vote by teachers and ongoing negotiations. We will 
notify you as soon as a decision is made. Please take 
time to listen to the teachers and their requests as they 
are not just about increase in pay. It is about working 
conditions and release components.  
We want our community to support our teachers even 
with the disruption. 
 
RCICCA - Rite of Christian Initiation of Children of 
Catechetical Age 
This course is about to begin at St Joseph's Parish,  
Fairfield for the baptism and reception of older children 
into the Faith. The meetings involve the whole family, 
parents and children as we begin the journey to give 
our children one of the greatest gifts we can give them 
- the Gift of Faith. We would like to invite people inter-
ested and their children to attend the first session 
which will take place on Tuesday 24th July at 5.30pm in 
St Joseph's Parish Church. 
If you are going to attend this first session, please     
advise the Parish office by phone or email. Ph: 855 6214 
or Email: fairfieldcatholic@gmail.com. 
 
With all the bugs going around we as a school are now 
placing a product called ‘Zoono’ into the hand sanitizer 
filters. This will support the children in continuing to 
wash their hands regularly. This foam based product is 
wiped on the hands once a day. If you would like any 
more information we will have some pamphlets in the 
office. 

 
LINC-ED reports have 
gone out and we have 
had two parent sessions. 
If you would like to meet 
with Tracy and myself, 
we will be available to 
help parents every Tues-
day from 8.45-9.15am in 
the staffroom.  
On Monday 30th July in 
Room 1 from 3pm-
3.30pm, if you have any 
queries, problems, feed-
back around the reports 
come in and we can 
troubleshoot them with you. Look forward to seeing 
parents and helping them access the information cor-
rectly. 
 
For parents of those children attending AIMS, we will 
be having a meeting on Wednesday 8th August at 
6pm. If you are unable to attend could you please let us 
know via the AIMS email account as there will be some 
forms we require you to sign. 
 
School and home are a partnership and we want to 
work together for each child to reach their potential. If 
there are any concerns throughout the year with your 
child, please contact your child's classroom teacher 
first. This can be done via email or face to face. Their 
teacher is the best person to answer your initial ques-
tions in relation to your child. All queries must be      
directed to them initially. Relationships are the key and 
parents need to role model this as well. If you are not 
satisfied, then you should make contact with the Team 
Leader. If you are still not satisfied, then make a time 
to come in and see myself or Tracy Svendsen. 
 
God bless, 
 
 
 
James Murray 
Principal 

St Joseph’s Catholic School, 

Fairfield 

88 Clarkin Road, Fairfield 

PO Box 957, Hamilton   Phone: (07) 855-5434    

Email: admin@stjosephs.school.nz     

Website: www.stjosephs.school.nz  
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16th Sunday in Ordinary Time (Mark 6:30-34)   

As we know from the gospels, there were always demands being made on Jesus and on his time. Many who 
were sick waited and queued so that he could lay his hands on them. He spoke to the crowds whenever and 
wherever he could; he spoke and taught in the synagogue and the Great Temple, he spoke to the people by 
the seas shore and from the hills. He made to seek out the poor and the sick so that he could be with them 
and to eat with. This, as we can imagine was not easy for Jesus. On one occasion when the poor sick woman 
touched just the hem of his clothes, ƘŜ ǿŀǎ ƛƳƳŜŘƛŀǘŜƭȅ ŀǿŀǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǇƻǿŜǊ ƘŀŘ ƎƻƴŜ ƻǳǘ ŦǊƻƳ ƘƛƳ.  There 
were many other times when the crowds dismissed, rejected and ignored him. This too must have affected 
Jesus; these experience as well took away his energy and drained him. 
There were times in his daily life and ministry that Jesus simple needed to get away from the crowds and all 
their demands. These were the times when he went off himself so that he be silent, rest and pray. In the 
Gospel of Mark we are told that ŜŀǊƭȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎΣ ƭƻƴƎ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ŘŀǿƴΣ WŜǎǳǎ Ǝƻǘ ǳǇΣ ǿŜƴǘ ǘƻ ŀ ǉǳƛŜǘ ǇƭŀŎŜ 
ǿƘŜǊŜ ƘŜ ǇǊŀȅŜŘ. Jesus loved being with people, especially those who were in need. This is why he was 
sent by God. In the Gospel of Luke he said to the people, ΨL ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǎŜƴǘ ǘƻ ōǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ DƻƻŘ bŜǿǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 
ǇƻƻǊΦΩ However, he could only share with people what had within himself. When he took time by himself he 
rested and prayed to God for strength to continue his mission and ministry. This is what he shared with 
those he met, especially the poor, the sick and those everyone else despised and rejected. 
Jesus called and sent his follower out to continue and carry on his work of proclaiming the Kingdom of God. 
This was challenging and demanding work. They couldnΩt just rely on their own strength and resources and 
they couldnΩt do it by themselves. And so in our gospel this Sunday, Jesus says to his disciples; Ψ̧ƻǳ Ƴǳǎǘ 
ŎƻƳŜ ŀǿŀȅ ǘƻ ǎƻƳŜ ƭƻƴŜƭȅ ǇƭŀŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǎǘ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǿƘƛƭŜΦΩ Even they needed to learnt to stop working, to  be 
silent, to rest and to pray. 
We are no different today. We canΩt be working and busy all the time; itΩs not good for us. There are times 
when need to stop what we are doing, we need to be silent and we need to pray. Difficult as this may be for 
us, we do need to turn off our mobiles every so often. When we can rest with and in the Lord, we are re-
stored and refreshed; we are nourished and nurtured by Jesus the Good shepherd who cares for us and pro-
tects us. We draw our life and our energy from Jesus the Shepherd who provide for us and feeds us. 
Celebrating the Eucharist and receiving Holy Communion is an experience of taking time to rest, to be silent 
and to pray as Jesus did. 
May we never be so busy that we cannot find some time each day to be silent, to rest and to pray. Jesus did, 
so why canΩt we. 

School Focus 



Parent Interviews 

Tuesday 7th August: 2.10pm -6.30pm  

Wednesday 8th August: 3pm -5.30pm  

As the way that we teach changes, so does the way 

that we share information about students learning. The 

new LINC-ED digital report, Student Led Conferences 

and online platforms such as Seesaw are examples of 

this. It is also great that many parents talk to teachers 

regularly as the year progresses. Likewise, teachers 

contact parents if they have learning concerns to       

discuss. However, there are huge benefits in a face-to-

face meeting  with your childés teacher, to clarify as-

pects of their digital report and ask any questions 

about their progress and we encourage you to make 

an appointment. 

 

Bookings for 10 minute interviews with the classroom 

teacher can be made through the School Interviews 

website, detailed below. 

 

Your child may be taught by other teachers for some 

subjects, particularly Mathematics and Reading. The 

class teacher will be able to address most areas, but if 

the classroom teacher is not the best person to discuss 

the particular subject with, please contact the relevant 

teacher directly to make an appointment, either during 

the allocated Parent Interviews afternoons or at anoth-

er time. Your child should be able to tell you who 

teaches them for each subject; if not please ask their 

class teacher. 

Booking Information  

www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/ 

Booking Code: c3jsy  

Year 7&8 Science Fair 

During Term 2, the focus of learning in Year 7&8 was 

about gaining a clear understanding of fair testing. The 

æshowcaseç of this learning process is the presentation 

of science fair boards. We invite anyone interested in 

viewing our æScience Exhibitionç in the church hall 

between 1.30 -2.30pm this Thurs 26th July, or be-

tween 9 -11am on Fri 27th July.  

We would also like to thank our judges from the Sci-

ence Departments at St Johnés College and Sacred 

Heart Girlsé College. 

 

Celebrating Success 

Blake Robinson competed in the Hamilton Recreation 

Gymsports Competition and came 2nd in P-Bars, 3rd 

Rings and 4th overall in the boys 5-7 years.  

 

School App 

Keep informed of what is hap-

pening at our school by down-

loading our school app onto your 

phone.  

If you have not already down-

loaded it, download for free from 

Google Play Store: St Josephs 

School Fairfield .  

The app allows you to send ab-

sentee notifications to school, 

receive alerts from school, gives 

staff email contacts, read the 

school newsletter and any other notices that may have 

gone home with the children. Simple and easy to use! 

Pizza Lunches are back this Term! 
ό¢ƻ ǊŀƛǎŜ ŦǳƴŘǎ ŦƻǊ !La{ DŀƳŜǎύ  

 

 ²ŜŘ нрǘƘ Wǳƭȅ 
 ²ŜŘ мǎǘ !ǳƎǳǎǘ 
 ²ŜŘ уǘƘ !ǳƎǳǎǘ 
 ²ŜŘ мрǘƘ !ǳƎǳǎǘ 
 ²ŜŘ ннƴŘ !ǳƎǳǎǘ 

¢ƘǊŜŜ ƻǇǝƻƴǎ ǘƻ ŎƘƻƻǎŜ ŦǊƻƳΥ 
 Iŀǿŀƛƛŀƴ 

 tŜǇǇŜǊƻƴƛ 
 {ƛƳǇƭȅ /ƘŜŜǎŜ 

 

¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ŀƭǎƻ ōŜ DƭǳǘŜƴ CǊŜŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ 
 

hǊŘŜǊ ȅƻǳǊ ǇƛȊȊŀ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƭƛōǊŀǊȅ ŦǊƻƳ уΦмрŀƳ ǘƘƛǎ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅΗ 

ONLY 

$2 
per slice or 

$3 for 2 slices 

https://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/


Cultural Corner 
Kapa haka performance  

Congratulations to the Junior and Senior Kapa haka 

groups who performed proudly at the final assembly 

of Term 2. The tamariki all looked incredibly smart in 

their new uniforms and performed with pride in front 

of the school, whanau and friends. 

 

MǕori Language week  

This year, Te wiki o te reo MǕori will be celebrated 

from the 10th -16th of September. It is a time when 

we embrace Te Reo at St Josephs and organise events 

throughout the week.  

The theme will be 'Kia Kaha te Reo MǕorié following 

on from the success of last yearés theme èKia Ora te 

Reo MǕorié.  èKia Kahaé is well known in New Zealand 

English with its correct MǕori meaning of èbe strongé. 

We often talk about languages as if they are people ä 

talking about language health, strength and revitali-

sation. So, when we say èKia Kaha te Reo MǕorié weére 

saying  - èLetés make the MǕori language strong'. 

 

Te Reo focus - Term 3  

Our context for Te Reo within classes in Term 3 in 

èWhakairoé - carving. We are focusing in on looking at 

carvings within our area and making links to the Tai-

nui history of carving within our local area.  

 

Nga mihi 
Anna Crawford 

 

Lucky Book Club 
Lucky Book club online orders will close Fri 10th Au-

gust. All orders must be completed online using the 

Scholastic LOOP, details are on the catalogue.  

No orders will be accepted at the school office . 

Orders completed by Fri 10th August will be delivered 

to school for distribution to 

students. Any orders com-

pleted after this date can be 

sent to your home address at 

a small postage cost.  

 

AIMS Games Fundraiser 

Make sure you order 

by THIS Friday for  

delivery NEXT Friday. 

We will do three more 

orders over the next 

few weeks. Look out 

for the order forms 

coming home today!  

 
 

 

PTFA News 

Students are getting active this term 

& helping the PTFA to raise funds! 

Look out for sponsorship forms  

coming home in Week 5! 
Students in Years 4 -8 are èclocking up kilometresé 

over the duration of Term 3, by road-running in train-

ing for their cross country event. By adding up all 

these kilometres, students are working towards run-

ning either: 

 a half -marathon (21kms)  

 a marathon (42kms)   

 an ultramarathon (over 43kms)  

As we know many of our students are very active out-

side of school hours also, every sports training and 

sports game that they play which involves running 

(rugby, football, netball, hockey etc) can be signed off 

by their teacher and add 1 kilometre towards their 

total. 

Students in Years 0 -3 are completing their Runathon 

through daily exercise at school while building up to 

their cross country event. Each ten minute session of 

æHuff and Puffç is being recorded on a class chart. The 

chart has been provided by Sport Waikato, featuring 

a car touring around the North Island.  

Students would really appreciate sponsorship for their 

runathon efforts! Forms will come home in Week 5. 

Some people will prefer to give a donation regardless 

of how far the student runs...that is fine with us! 

Thanks in advance for your support! 

 

http://www.tetaurawhiri.govt.nz/events-and-promotions/maori-language-week-2018/kia-kaha-te-reo-maori-logo/

